
Report to Council 
 
 
Date: 
 

January 10, 2022 

To:  
 

Council 
 

From: 
 

City Manager 

Subject: 
 

Micromobility Permit Program Amendments and Bylaw Changes 

Department: Integrated Transportation 

 

Recommendation: 
 
THAT Council receives for information, the report from Integrated Transportation dated January 10, 
2022, regarding the Micromobility Permit Program Amendments and Bylaw Changes; 
 
AND THAT Council gives reading consideration to Bylaw No. 12311 being Amendment No. 41 to the 
Traffic Bylaw No. 8120.  
 
Purpose:  
 
To provide Council with the bylaw amendments and amended Micromobility Permit Program for the 
upcoming permit season. 
 
Background: 
On November 22, 2021, Council approved amendments to the Micromobility Permit Program for the 
next permit season. Council also directed staff to bring forward amendments to Traffic Bylaw No. 8120 
to implement the Micromobility Permit Program changes.  
 

Resolution Date 

THAT Council receives for information, the report from the Integrated 
Transportation Department dated November 22, 2021, regarding the 
Micromobility Permit Program 2021 Program Evaluation Report;  
 
AND THAT Council approve the amended Micromobility Permit Program for 
the next permit season with existing restrictions remaining in place, in 
conjunction with the new recommended changes outlined in this report;  
 
AND FURTHER THAT Council directs staff to bring forward amendments to 
Traffic Bylaw No. 8120 to implement the Micromobility Permit Program 
changes. 

November 22, 2021 

 
 



Discussion: 
Staff have prepared the required text amendments to the Traffic Bylaw No. 8120 as Attachment 1. A 
copy of the amended Micromobility Permit Program for next season is provided as Attachment 2.  
 
Conclusion:  
Pending Council adoption, the permit selection process will begin to ensure a smooth transition and 
provide a reliable level of service for residents. New permits will take effect April 20th, 2022. 
 
Internal Circulation: 
City Clerk 
Communications 
Community Safety 
Infrastructure 
Parking Services 
Planning & Development Services 
Policy & Planning  
Risk Management 
 
Considerations applicable to this report: 
Existing Policy: 
Council priorities 2019 – 2022: “Emerging technologies make it easier to get around” and “Greenhouse 
gas emissions are decreasing”. 
 
Considerations not applicable to this report: 
Communications Comments: 
Financial/Budgetary Considerations: 
External Agency/Public Comments:  
Legal/Statutory Authority: 
Legal/Statutory Procedural Requirements: 
 
Submitted by: Mariah VanZerr,  
Strategic Transportation Planning Manager 
 
 
Approved for inclusion:    M. Logan General Manager, Infrastructure 
 
 
Attachment 1: Micromobility Permit Program - Proposed Amendments  
Attachment 2: Consolidated Traffic Bylaw No. 8120 – Proposed Text Amendments 
 
cc: City Clerk 
 General Manager, Infrastructure 
 Divisional Director, Corporate and Protective Services 
 Divisional Director, Corporate Strategic Services 
 Divisional Director, Financial Services 
 Divisional Director, Partnership & Investments 
 Divisional Director, Partnership & Investments 
 Divisional Director, Planning & Development Services 


